


















 
300 S. ADAMS STREET,  

BOX A-19 
TALLAHASSEE, FL 32301850.891.6800 

Gadsden County, Jefferson County, Leon County, Wakulla County, City of Chattahoochee, Town of Greensboro, City of Gretna, 
Town of Havana, City of Midway, City of Monticello, City of Quincy, City of Sopchoppy, City of St. Marks, City of Tallahassee,  

Leon County School Board 
    

June 12, 2013 
 
C. Fred Pierson, III 
5330 Saint Ives Lane 
Tallahassee, FL 32309 
 
Subject: Woodville Highway (SR 363) PD&E Study 
  From Capital Circle Southeast to Paul Russell Road 
  FPID Number: 424009-3 
 
Dear Mr. Pierson: 
 
Thank you for your comments concerning the Project Development & Environment (PD&E) study, which is 
being conducted in relation to proposed improvements to Woodville Highway.  Public participation is a vital 
component of the study process and I appreciate you taking the time to share your thoughts. 
 
In your comments, you expressed your concerns over the potential of reduced traffic flow resulting in 
economic harm to the value of your properties, which are located at the intersection of Tram Road and South 
Monroe Street.   
 
From the beginning of the project, our desire was to select the alternative that had the best benefit in regards to 
traffic flow, yet minimized impacts to the natural and social environments.  The PD&E team feels that the 
proposed improvements (Loop Alternative) in Segment 2 of the project (where your properties are located) 
meet this objective.  In regards to your concerns, the Loop Alternative does not have any direct impact to your 
property; however, the other build alternative that was considered in Segment 2 would have required Right-of-
Way from both your properties.   
 
In regards to your specific concern regarding reduced traffic flow, the traffic analysis conducted as part of the 
PD&E study is predicting significantly higher volumes of traffic with the Loop Alternative compared to 
today’s traffic numbers (Average Annual Daily Traffic of 29,000 in 2035 compared to 15,700 in 2010).  
However, even with this increase in traffic, the Loop Alternative provides the improvements needed in order to 
maintain efficient traffic flow for all users.  
 
As part of the Design phase, the design team will provide public involvement opportunities for interested 
parties to share information.  Though the scope of work is not defined at this point, it is likely that there would 
be two public meetings held with interested persons during the Design phase.  While all public comments 
received during the PD&E study will be shared with the design team, I encourage you to continue your 
participation with this project during the Design phase.   
 
I appreciate your involvement and support of the Woodville Highway project.  If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me via email at john.kostrzewa@talgov.com or via telephone at (850) 891-6809.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jack Kostrzewa 
CRTPA Project Manager 
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June 12, 2013 
 
 
Sue Gambill 
509 Curtis Road 
Tallahassee, FL 32305 
 
Subject: Woodville Highway (SR 363) PD&E Study 
  From Capital Circle Southeast to Paul Russell Road 
  FPID Number: 424009-3 
  
 
Dear Ms. Gambill: 
 
Thank you for your comments concerning the Project Development & Environment (PD&E) study, which 
is being conducted in relation to proposed improvements to Woodville Highway.  Public participation is a 
vital component of the study process and I appreciate you taking the time to share your thoughts. 
 
In your comments, you expressed your concerns over the potential for sedimentation on the new St. 
Marks Trail Extension, as well as your support for shade trees and a layout option for the trail that 
includes some curves, similar to the trail along Capital Circle Southeast.    
 
The specifics of these issues are outside the scope of the PD&E phase, which focuses more on the 
concepts.  The Design phase of the project will focus on those details.  The Design phase is scheduled to 
be advertised in September 2013, but it will likely be early 2014 before a design firm is under contract.  
At this time, the Right-of-Way and Construction phases are not funded and have not been scheduled. 
 
As part of the Design phase, the design team will provide public involvement opportunities for interested 
parties to share information.  Though the scope of work is not defined at this point, it is likely that there 
would be two, formal public meetings held during the Design phase.  In addition, throughout the course 
of the Design phase, FDOT’s Public Information Office can provide updates as requested by interested 
parties. While all public comments received during the PD&E study will be shared with the design team, I 
encourage you to continue your participation with this project during the Design phase.   
 
I appreciate your involvement and support of the Woodville Highway project.  If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me via email at john.kostrzewa@talgov.com or via telephone at (850) 891-
6809.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jack Kostrzewa 
CRTPA Project Manager 
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June 12, 2013 
 
 
Karla and Jessie Revels 
4151 Woodville Highway 
Tallahassee, FL 32305 
 
Subject: Woodville Highway (SR 363) PD&E Study 
  From Capital Circle Southeast to Paul Russell Road 
  FPID Number: 424009-3 
  
 
Dear Mss. Revels: 
 
Thank you for your comments concerning the Project Development & Environment (PD&E) study, which is 
being conducted in relation to proposed improvements to Woodville Highway.  Public participation is a vital 
component of the study process and I appreciate you taking the time to share your thoughts. 
 
In your comments, you asked several questions regarding the let date, length of construction, status of the 
project on the five and ten year work plan, and will the design engineer work with you to ensure best 
placement of access to your property.  Each concern is addressed below: 
 

• The Design phase of the project is scheduled to be advertised in September 2013, but it will likely be 
early 2014 before a design firm is under contract and the notice to proceed has been issued for the 
design of the project.  At this time, the Right-of Way and Construction phases are not funded and have 
not been scheduled.  

 
• The length of construction is unknown at this time.  A better estimate will be known upon completion 

of the Design phase. 
 

• The Design phase is the only future phase currently funded for this project and is scheduled for Fiscal 
Year 2014.  The Design phase is currently the only project phase shown on the Florida Department of 
Transportation’s Five-Year Work Program.   

 
• As part of the Design phase, the design team will provide public involvement opportunities for 

interested parties to share information.  Though the scope of work is not defined at this point, it is 
likely that there would be two public meetings with interested persons during the Design phase.  
Additionally, FDOT’s Public Information Office is always available to field questions or concerns 
about a project along their roadways.    

 
I hope this answers your questions regarding the proposed improvements to Woodville Highway and again I 
appreciate your participation in the project.  If you have additional questions, please feel free to contact me via 
email at john.kostrzewa@talgov.com or via telephone at (850) 891-6809.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jack Kostrzewa 
CRTPA Project Manager 
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June 12, 2013 
 
 
Vincent Adebusuyi 
A-1 Auto, Inc. 
3613 Woodville Highway 
Tallahassee, FL 32305 
 
Subject: Woodville Highway (SR 363) PD&E Study 
  From Capital Circle Southeast to Paul Russell Road 
  FPID Number: 424009-3 
  
 
Dear Mr. Adebusuyi: 
 
Thank you for your comments concerning the Project Development & Environment (PD&E) study, which 
is being conducted in relation to proposed improvements to Woodville Highway.  Public participation is a 
vital component of the study process and I appreciate you taking the time to share your thoughts. 
 
In your comments, you asked several questions regarding the project and its potential impacts to business 
and access for A-1 Auto, Inc, as well as the length of the construction phase.  Each concern is addressed 
below: 
 

• During the construction of the four-laning of Woodville Highway, access to all businesses and 
residences will be maintained to the extent practical through controlled construction scheduling.   
Typically, during construction, customers will be able to access a business at or near the 
business’s current access point. Additionally, temporary business entrance signs will be placed by 
the contractor during construction to help motorists identify the temporary access points. 

 
• The Design phase of the project is scheduled to be advertised in September 2013, but it will likely 

be early 2014 before a design firm is under contract and the notice to proceed has been issued for 
the design of the project.  At this time, the Right-of Way and Construction phases are not funded 
and have not been scheduled. The length of construction is unknown at this time.  A better 
estimate will be known upon completion of the Design phase.  It should be noted that additional 
public outreach will be conducted during the Design phase.  

 
I hope this answers your questions regarding the proposed improvements to Woodville Highway and 
again I appreciate your participation in the project.  If you have additional questions, please feel free to 
contact me via email at john.kostrzewa@talgov.com or via telephone at (850) 891-6809.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jack Kostrzewa 
CRTPA Project Manager 
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June 12, 2013 
 
 
Ann Floyd-Lucas 
266 Oakview Drive 
Tallahassee, FL 32305 
 
Subject: Woodville Highway (SR 363) PD&E Study 
  From Capital Circle Southeast to Paul Russell Road 
  FPID Number: 424009-3 
  
 
Dear Ms. Floyd-Lucas: 
 
Thank you for your comments concerning the Project Development & Environment (PD&E) study, which 
is being conducted in relation to proposed improvements to Woodville Highway.  Public participation is a 
vital component of the study process and I appreciate you taking the time to share your thoughts. 
 
In your comments, you asked how the Oak Ridge neighborhood will be affected by the proposed 
improvements and whether or not the holding ponds within the neighborhood will be impacted.  Each 
concern is addressed below: 
 

• The proposed improvements to widen Woodville Highway from Capital Circle Southeast to Gaile 
Avenue will be constructed within the existing Right-of-Way and, as a result, will not have any 
direct impact to the Oak Ridge neighborhood.  Access Management measures and a raised 
median are proposed as part of the improvements to Woodville Highway; however, the signalized 
intersection at Ross Road and Woodville Highway will still be available for access to the Oak 
Ridge neighborhood. 

 
• New stormwater ponds will be required as part of the widening of Woodville Highway.  Preferred 

stormwater pond locations have been determined and final selection will be made during the 
Design phase of the project, currently scheduled to begin in the spring of 2014.  None of the 
potential pond locations are within the Oak Ridge neighborhood, so the existing holding ponds 
within the Oak Ridge neighborhood should not be impacted.   

 
I hope this answers your questions regarding the proposed improvements to Woodville Highway and 
again I appreciate your participation in the project.  If you have additional questions, please feel free to 
contact me via email at john.kostrzewa@talgov.com or via telephone at (850) 891-6809.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jack Kostrzewa 
CRTPA Project Manager 
 














































